ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes
Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

November 17, 2008
I. Call meeting to order at 7:09 pm
II. Introductions
A. Present: Shane Artim, Lance Brown, DeLania Hardy, Dianne Hoover and Omar Mahmud (Chair).  Also in attendance were Diane Thomas and Chris Browne of the Greater Washington Sports Alliance (“GWSA”), race organizers for the 2009 National Marathon.
III. Community Comment
A. Mr. Brown asked that the committee take action regarding the small triangle park across from Miner Elementary School.  Parked cars around the perimeter make it dangerous for motorists making certain turns.  Mr. Brown has submitted a service request for a no parking sign, but he would also like to refer this request to a manager at DDOT to ensure prompt action.  Mr. Mahmud agreed to put Mr. Brown in contact with the appropriate DDOT manager.  If the situation is not resolved, Mr. Brown agreed to raise this issue again at a future committee meeting.
B. Ms. Hardy gave the committee an update on her effort to address excessive bus idling in front of Prospect Learning Center.  Ms. Hardy spoke with Dr. Peterson, the principal of the school, who is working to get busses back on a schedule which would make help curb excessive bus idling.  Ms. Hardy has heard concerns about this problem from several of her neighbors.

IV. Announcements

A. Mr. Mahmud skipped discussion on the DDOT Pedestrian Safety Campaign and recently released data on bicycling milestones in the District to allow the National Marathon discussion to begin.
V. New Business
A. National Marathon Discussion with Diane Thomas and Chris Browne of GWSA.
i. Mr. Mahmud welcomed the GWSA officials in attendance and thanked them for coming to share the organization’s preliminary plans for the 2009 event.  He reminded the committee that GWSA had come before the committee before last year and expressed gratitude that the organization was again working with the community to continually improve the marathon.

ii. Ms. Thomas passed out a 2009 National Marathon Fact Sheet, course map and other materials, and briefed the committee on GWSA’s planning activities for next spring’s marathon.  The 2009 marathon will be held on March 21.  According to Ms. Thomas, the course and associated street closures, and race time are basically the same as last year.  Ms. Thomas expressed thanks to Commissioner Nick Alberti for the work he did earlier this year in helping to develop an alternative marathon route.

iii. GWSA has received preliminary approval from Mayor Fenty for next year’s marathon event.  Mr. Mahmud informed Ms. Thomas some in our ANC still have concerns about the event given some of the negative feedback we received.  Ms. Thomas informed the committee GWSA did not receive an abundance of negative calls.

iv. Ms. Thomas asked if the street course signs were helpful.  The committee suggested the signs be larger next time with larger text, especially the date.  It was also suggested the signs leave a blank space for the street closure time so that each sign could be filled in with large black marker ink.
1. GWSA considered using a blue biodegradable line (it washes away in the rain) to mark the course last year, but the City balked at the idea.  GWSA is working with the Mayor’s office to get the course line marking approved for the 2009 race.
2. Mr. Brown suggested any signs GWSA puts up come down quickly.  Ms. Thomas indicated they typically come down the day after the event.

v. The proposed route will close E. Capitol Street from 7 to 7:15 and 8:15 to 10:30.  Mr. Mahmud expressed concern about the closure time and the lack of clear closing time indicators on the race course map.
vi. GWSA has developed an operations guide for Police, Fire and Emergency Medical Services.  The guide is meant to help direct city personnel and residents the day of the event.  Three subcommittee meetings will be held with members of these organizations before the event to go over the operations guide.  
vii. Outreach is a priority for GWSA, especially in our neighborhood given its proximity to RFK Stadium (the start and end point for the race).  GWSA wants to create a race tradition for the city and our neighborhood, where people will know the event is coming every year and be ready for what to expect by way of street closures and public transit changes.

1. GWSA plans to use variable message boards along certain points of the race course this year to advertise street closures.  

viii. Mr. Mahmud informed Ms. Thomas the ANC received some feedback from neighbors which raised concerns for planning next year’s event.  For example, neighbors reported not being aware of the marathon and associated street closures despite GWSA promises to undergo a door-to-door pamphlet campaign in our ANC and some were left stranded at bus stops along closed streets without information on alternative bus routes.  

ix. Mr. Mahmud asked what the organization plans to do differently this year to address neighborhood concerns.

1. There will be more signage along the parade route.  GWSA promised to bring actual examples to our next committee meeting.

2. GWSA was unable to get its volunteers mobilized for the pamphleting effort before the last event, but this year it committed to getting the pamphleting done in our ANC.  Unlike last spring, GWSA indicated it now has the volunteer resources to do this before the event.
3. Regarding notification of bus service disruption at bus stops, GWSA tried to work with WMATA on this effort last year.  However, WMATA would only allow GWSA materials regarding service disruption inside the buses.  GWSA spoke with DDOT about getting the service disruption information posted at bus stops, but the effort did not materialize.  GWSA promised to get back to the committee with a plan for implementing this effort.  
4. GWSA also plans to enhance its media outreach and advertising effort.  Not only will race advertisements be placed in local publications like the Hill Rag, but there will also be ads on television and radio as well.  Mr. Mahmud expressed concern that some of these advertising efforts also incorporate information on street closures.  Mr. Browne indicated some of the news about street closures will be included in News coverage of the event.  GWSA also has a website, including a webpage focusing on street closures and service disruption information.  

x. According to Mr. Browne, GWSA’s goal is to make this a community event that everyone looks forward to year to year.  GWSA really wants to get the word out and make the community happy.

1. GWSA briefed the committee on one of its community outreach efforts, the Jump Program.  348 kids participated last year, 10,000 participants are anticipated this year because the program is now implemented in DC Public Schools and local recreation centers, including those in ANC 6A.  The program provides free activities for kids the day of the race.
xi. Mr. Mahmud again thanked Ms. Thomas and Mr. Browne for attending the meeting and suggested they come back to the committee’s December meeting with an update outlining GWSA’s efforts regarding community outreach, service disruption notification at bus shelters, improved route signs and street closure notices, media outreach and public safety coordination.  They agreed to come back to the committee’s December meeting.  

B. Additional agenda item – Discussion of Transportation Enhancement Projects
i. Ms. Hardy provided the committee with information on programs eligible for enhancement funding.

ii. Mr. Mahmud expressed a desire to identify programs we can get funded in our ANC (e.g. C street work the committee discussed with Ken Granata of the Rosedale Citizens Alliance, Capitol Hill Transportation Study projects that have not been funded yet).
iii. Metropolitan council of governments – TLC application you can submit for certain projects.  

iv. Ms. Hardy agreed to help the committee identify funding for projects our ANC would like to see get done.
VI. Additional Community Comment
A. Mr. Brown expressed concern about a missing sidewalk on 16th Street between Rosedale and F Street, near Miner Elementary.  Mr. Brown has had discussions with District officials about this issue.  He will update the committee if further action is necessary.
VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:12 pm
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